	[image: image1.wmf]
CITY COUNCIL RESEARCH DIVISION

LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY



	JEFFREY R. CLEMENTS
Chief of Research
(904) 630-1377
	
	117 West Duval Street

City Hall, Suite 425

Jacksonville, FL  32202

FAX (904) 630-3403



Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2012-236
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the LUZ Committee
Date of Introduction: April 10, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: LUZ
Date of Analysis: April 12, 2012
Type of Action: Appeal of Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission ruling
Bill Summary: The bill rules on an appeal of a ruling by the Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission on an application for a certificate of appropriateness for building renovations brought by John Hale, P.E. and Freida Speicher, AIA, for the building at 333 North Laura Street (MOCA Jacksonville) in Council District 4.
Background Information: The applicants filed an application on behalf of the University of North Florida for a certificate of appropriateness to replace 105 existing windows with modern windows in the same style, to restore and replace damaged terra cotta on the building exterior, and to brick up 14 windows on the building’s east side.  The building is suffering from water infiltration through the damaged terra cotta and around the old windows which is causing a humidity problem in the building which is a danger to the artwork.  The Historic Preservation Commission approved the terra cotta repair/replacement and approved bricking up 9 of the 14 requested windows that face the side of the Main Library, requiring that 5 windows visible from Duval Street be retained.  The commission disallowed the request to replace the 105 windows on the grounds that the windows are not sufficiently deteriorated and that repair rather than replacement is possible and preferable.  The university prefers to replace the old wood framed, single glass windows with energy efficient double-pane glazing in metal frames.
Policy Impact Area: Historic preservation 
Fiscal Impact: Replacement of the windows is more expensive than repair, but the university believes that in the long term the benefits of energy efficiency and low maintenance from the new windows would outweigh the differential between repair and replacement.
Analyst: Clements
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